Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 21, 2012
Present
 Larry Melnyk – President                                       George McLachrie - Membership
 Nelson Lu – Treasurer                                            Geoff Lakeman – Vice President 
 Hazel Padula – Ladies League                               Louie Bortolazzo – Men’s League 

 Graham Youde, Operations                                    Val Cuthbert – Secretary   
Susan Youde – Social                                                 
David Pell – Director at Large                    
Absent 
Jackie Brown – Tournament Director    
Approval of draft agenda
 Approval of Draft Agenda moved by Graham, seconded by Hazel.  Motion approved.      

Adoption of the Minutes from October 17th, 2012.   
Geoff moved that the minutes be adopted with the noted changes, Graham seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Insurance 

· There was a last minute problem in securing insurance for the bubble.  The insurance company would not insure it for the same as last year.  Louie negotiated with the Insurance Company and secured the insurance for $9,175.00 with a $25,000.00 deductible.  Action Item:   Louie will send out the relevant section of the policy to Nelson and leave a copy in the office.  
Clubhouse Interior Painting 

· The cost to paint the entire interior of the clubhouse will be $2,500.00.  There was a charge of $200.00 to a consultant who selected the colours. 
Business arising from the October 17, 2012 Minutes  

· Ladies League lessons.  Action Item:  Glen has spoken to Eva and he is waiting for her to get back to him.

· Hazel and Rae cleaned out a lot of the items no longer required from the club office. 
Hazel spent 8 hours organizing the main storage area and editing old tax files to 2005. 
· Action Item:  Jackie will contact the high school to look into the process of obtaining student volunteers for the Burnaby Open.
· Action Item:  Louie, Larry and Graham will be completing Glen’s contract with him.  There were two minor changes suggested from a previous meeting – Val will e mail them to the negotiating team.
· There was some confusion with the 24 hour rule.  Action Item:   Geoff will put the clarification on the website and work with the staff to send out an e mail.
· The daytime tennis social was good.  16 people participated. 

Head Pro Report 

1.  Men’s/Ladies Night 

· Approximately 50 – 55 participants weekly.
· Should Junior’s be able to Play or just on a spare basis?

Glen to decide when appropriate for Junior’s to play.  

2. Box Ladder Update 

· 40 total competitors 

· Next Ladder starts in early December 

· Website mail-out next week 

3. Tennis BC Court usage (November 3rd)

· Everything ran quite smoothly.
· Unfortunately, the heat was not working that day.
· The Club will make approximately $400.00 for the day.
· Tennis BC is asking for possible use of another day.
· 4 courts on either Friday, January 26th from 6 – 11 p.m. or Saturday, January 27th from 10 a.m. – 11 p.m.  A tennis social will probably be scheduled on one of these nights.  The Board voted not to rent out the courts for these dates.    
4. Junior Daytime Xmas Camp
· Offered to club member Junior’s and Junior devo. Kids
· 2 hours per day during daytime hours 
Office Manager Report 

1. Number of Members:

· Adults – 248 

· Juniors – 15

· Total – 263

Last month totals were: 

· Adults - 230

· Juniors – 15 

· Total – 245

Pay and Play:

· At this time last year – 23 

· This year – 24 

2. We will be phoning new members to see how many will be coming to New Members Night.  Board members are invited to attend also.   It is Wednesday, November 28th. 

3. Since letters went out to Members who did not join this year we have attracted two members already. 

4. I am looking for a list of early birds.

5. Warning letters to go out to two members who constantly played doubles and only booked for singles.  

6. We will be getting a members telephone list shortly.

7. One of the members thinks that Board Minutes on a website should only be seen by Members not non-members.   The minutes seem to be also available through google.   Action Item:   Geoff will be looking into why the minutes appear to be available to the public with Giga Sports.  

8. There is a problem with Men’s/Ladies night.  The players are cancelling late.  I think there 

should be a heavy fine if you cancel after 11 a.m.  ($10.00 or $20.00 charge payable before you play again or you can replace yourself by finding a spare)  The board did not approve a fine.   It was suggested that Glen organize a spare list for men’s night on who might be available at the last minute to play.    
9. A verbal warning was given to the club member who was using their children’s names to book courts and then cancelling them at the last minute. 

10. George needs all the membership applications.  There are approximately 25 missing forms 
which the accountant has.   Action:  Rae to get the missing forms to George.
Security Camera 
· Several quotes were received to install monitoring cameras in the office and outside the office for staff security.  It will cost approximately $3,500.00.  Graham recommended that the club proceed with the installation.  Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Clubhouse painting & decorating 

· Hazel met with the paint consultant and selected the paint colours for the clubhouse.  She will arrange with the painters to go ahead with painting the club.   
Vision, Mission Statement 

· The Board members will develop a couple of options for the Club Vision and Mission Statements.   The plan is to send out the draft statements to the membership and solicit additional suggestions from the membership on a Club Vision and Mission Statement.  Once the ideas have been developed – the membership will vote on their preferred vision and mission statement.    This may take place at the Annual General Meeting.    Susan and Val will develop a couple of Vision and Mission Statements by the January meeting.  Action Item:  Board members have been asked to send in their ideas to Val.  She will send out a couple of samples to the Board Members.  
Treasurer’s Report 

· See attached spreadsheet
Annual General Meeting 

· The turnout at the Annual General meeting in 2011 was small.  George had made a couple of suggestions on how to improve the turnout and the board members would like to see more people attending.   Action Item:  Board Members should submit any recommendations that they have on ways to improve the turnout and meeting to Val.  Suggestions will be discussed at the board meeting in January.      
Misc. 

· Burnaby Tennis Club Member David N passed away.  The service will be held at SFU on December 2nd at 2:00 p.m.   Action Item:  This information to be posted on the club website. 
BTC Club Survey Input 

Budget for Survey 

Other Items
· The Club advertised in the Burnaby Leisure last year.   However, we do not know if this method of advertising generated new members as the new members were not asked.   George recommends that BTC does not place an Ad this fall.  Ads promoting the club in the Burnaby Now might be better.  Eg.  Lessons, classes, etc.   
· George is developing a survey for members.  He has requested $150.00 to purchase tennis balls that will be given to members who respond to the survey.   The board approved the expenditure.    Action Item:  Board Members should send George suggestions on what to include in the Survey.  

· George and Graham will be attending the Parks and Recreation Meeting on December 12th.

· George will work with Rae to complete a group insurance application to receive a quote to provide benefits for our staff if possible and acceptable to the Board.    The target date for completion is the January meeting.   
· The Club lease comes up for renewal in March 2013.   Action Item:  Input is required on what work needs to be done or what we need them to assist us on.   We would need to include a budget for any items. 
· George will be going to UBC to view the Tennis Facility.
· The Board should put out information to the club members on which Board positions will be available to solicit interest.  Action Item:  Decide on who will do this.
· George and Val will be phoning all members that did not renew their membership to determine their reasons.  Target December 2012.  

· George did a brief summary of the progress on the feasibility Study and actions to be completed.  

Other Agenda Items

· Graham has volunteered to assist Rae in enforcing the club rules.   George moved that this recommendation be accepted.  Nelson seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 
Next Meetings 

· December 7th, 2012 - Board Member’s Dinner and meeting
· January 19, 2012
